PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 16, 2016
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose
Member - Lois Barnes 

Member - Patricia Treharne

MEMBERS ABSENT:

None
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   
Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Josh Tope
Firefighter, Matt Burns

Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel

Firefighter, Casey Welsch

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Reserve Firefighter, Roland Pfetsch
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Len Friedlund

Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: JANUARY 19, 2016
Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes; hearing none the minutes were approved as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch explained that we are at 70% actual income; the HRA account is at 13.6% spent and everything else is right where it should be. 
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  JANUARY 2016
We charged out $15,537.57 in ambulance claims; we received $9,353.64 in claim payments and our year to date income total for ambulance claims is $116,141.86.  The ambulance aging report is $55,989.77.  In January we did not subsidize anyone with a year to date figure of $14,240.99 in resident subsidies. 
We received $24,316.11 in wildland payments for the Bear Jaw crew in January which leaves $19,020.58 still outstanding in wildland billing.  We also received $2,073.36 in out of district billing in January with a year to date total of $5,701.36.  
We received collections payments for both ambulance and out of district claims.  The total funds received to date for ambulance claims in collections is $81.25.  Total funds received for out of district claims in collections is $146.25.
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report: JANUARY 2016
There were 18 medical calls, 2 fire calls, 11 special duty calls giving us a total of 31 calls.  We saw 2 individuals in the med room which brought our total for the month to 33.  There were 13 transports with13 individuals being transported to FMC.  There were 25 calls inside the district or 81% and 6 out of district calls or 19%.
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Chief Welsch explained that we have not had any exceptional calls to report on except that B shift did have a cardiac save a couple of days ago.  
We have received the 2016 projected levy limits from the county assessor, we are looking at about a 4.5% increase in the assessed evaluation or about $24,000.00. 
Chief Welsch explained that we are still waiting on bids for the new ambulance, they should be in the next few weeks.  We may need to finance the second half of the new ambulance due to budget constraints. 

B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
The legislature has passed the bill for PSPRS that was proposed by the firefighters union.
C.  AFDA Update:
Chief asked if all the board members were getting the AFDA updates and all board members stated that they were receiving the updates.
D.  Dispatch/Communications Update:

Dispatch still has issues and most of those issues are at the Mormon Mountain tower.  There is some type of interference that is probably coming from the FM stations.  
Guardian dispatch center move has been postponed until March 2nd.  Mark Venutti, the head of Guardian Dispatch, is retiring in March so we may have a problem with our contract after the new person takes over at Guardian Dispatch.  We are hoping that they will stay with the current rate (current contract states that they cannot increase our contract by more than 4% a year) for dispatching but we will have to wait and see what changes with new management.
There is an opportunity to sell our site on Mormon Mountain to Blue Ridge Fire District; which would allow us to recoup the money that we spent on that site.  We are currently looking at Mount Eldon site to replace the Mormon Mountain site.

E.  Report on Volunteer Program:

We projected a cost of $30,000.00 but I think it will be less due to the fact that we have a lot less volunteers participating.   Chief Welsch explained that he and Captain Tope have decided to disband the current volunteer program as of June 30, 2016.  We will be going with a strictly to a reserve firefighter program with 6 reserve firefighters.  So we will be testing for 3 new reserves in the near future; we currently have 3 qualified reserve firefighters.  The reserves will paid using the flat fee schedule that I went over in the last meeting for shift work and we will be working those figures into the next budget.
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues

AFDA Update

Dispatch/Communications Update:  Guardian Air

Auditor's Report (right after Roll Call)
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:

Auditor's Report 
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Len Friedlund reminded everyone that Community Watch Program is meeting on Wednesday night here at the fire department.
The meeting adjourned at 3:18 P.M.
NEXT MEETING:  MARCH 15, 2016 at 3 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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